MOC-FLOYD VALLEY COMMUNITY SCHOOL - - - - October 10, 2016

The MOC-Floyd Valley Board of Education met on the above date at the Central Administration
Office for its regular monthly meeting. All members of the board were present, except Van Roekel.
Also in attendance were Superintendent Adams, Secretary Dykstra and the press.

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Vice-President Jager.

Motion was made by Kleinhesselink and supported by Koerselman to approve the agenda with the
addition of a transportation department report. Motion carried unanimously.

Recognition was given to the band on their season:
e Pursuit of Excellence in Marshall, MN — 3" place in their class and 4" overall
e Star Fest in Sioux City, IA — 1% place in their class and 3" overall
e Capital Cities Marching Band Championship in Lincoln, NE —1% place overall. Also
received Best Color Guard, Best Marching, and Best General Effect.

Motion was made by Kleinhesselink, seconded by Koerselman and carried unanimously to approve
the following consent items:
e September 12 school board minutes
e Bills
e Financial Statements
e Contract for Ashley Lalk as classroom aide for 6.25 hours per day, not to exceed 129 hours
per month, at a salary of $12.61 per hour, based upon the 1% step of the 2016-17 non-certified
salary schedule
e Contract for Jeff Klein as substitute bus driver, at a salary of $18.10 per hour for regular
driving and $14.13 per hour for activity driving
e Open Enrollment of Brandon Artino-Leyva out of the MOC-Floyd Valley Community
School District into the Sioux Center Community School District for the next ten years,
respectively, beginning with the 2016-2017 school year
e Appoint Marcia De Graaf as the District ADA/504 Coordinator

John Van Wyk, transportation director, presented a district transportation report.
Mr. Bundt and Mr. Pfaffle shared what is happening in the math department this year.
Superintendent Adams updated the board on district goals.

Superintendent Adams reported on the Orange City Daycare. The daycare has reached capacity until
they are able to find more employees.

Information was presented on the certified enrollment, showing a decrease from the prior year.
A building project updated was given by Superintendent Adams.
The board was provided information on the upcoming IASB convention.

The first and second reading was made on Board Policy 501.15 entitled Pregnant Students. Motion



was made by Immeker, supported by Kleinhesselink and carried unanimously.

The first reading of Board Policies 702.1-702.5 were presented.

Motion was made by Immeker and supported by Koerselman to approve the LEP Excess Costs
Application which requests the modified allowable growth in the amount of $44,221.11 for excess
LEP expenditures from the 2015-16 school year. Motion carried unanimously.

Motion was made by Immeker and supported by Kleinhesselink to approve the district goals and sub-
goals for 2016-17. Motion carried unanimously.

Motion was made by Immeker, supported by Koerselman to approve the proposed fundraisers for the
2016-17 school year. Motion carried unanimously.

Adjournment at 7:10 p.m.

Shane Jager, Vice-President Kim Dykstra, Secretary



